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Freedom of Information request reference number: 7381.1 

 

Date of response: 10/05/2023 

 

Request: 

 

fire safety risk @ Xchange Point, 22 Market Road, N7 9GT. 

I'm writing to gather further information about our block and the fire safety risk. 

 

As you may be aware, we are a cladded building (made with the same material as Grenfell) and I 

have been informed that we are considered high-risk by LFB and as such when there have been fire-

related incidents, there is possibility a heightened response/protocol? Please could confirm in writing 

by return if that is the case and copies of any documentation pertaining to this? 

 

Response: 

 

Further to your request, I can confirm Xchange Point has a High Risk rating. The link to the policy below 
also provides details of what the premises risk score means. 
 
Relevant information obtained through LFB fire station familiarisation visits to buildings is recorded on 
the LFB Operational Risk Database (ORD).  The ORD is a ‘live’ database, which is updated with new 
information as it is identified.  I have attached the most recent ORD report for XchangePoint.    
  
Personal data has been removed from the attached document under section 40 of the FOIA – Personal 
Information.   
  
What information is recorded on the ORD:  
  
The LFB’s policy on the Management of Operational Risk information is intended to help ensure fire 
crews have efficient arrangements in place when attending incidents across London.  It includes details 
in relation to the information collected and recorded in the Operational Risk Database (ORD).  The 
operational risk information recorded for a particular building will support safe management and 
resolution of any incidents that may occur at the premises.   
  
The policy is published online and policy can be accessed via the following link (page 9 onwards).  
 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 

about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 

  

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/40
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/media/4599/pn800-managment-of-operationalrisk-information-report-cb-fin.pdf
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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